Good morning Agua Fria Union High School District Families,

The Agua Fria Union High School District Governing Board has approved moving
towards opening all District schools in a hybrid model after fall break on October 12, if
all health and safety metrics remain positive. We look forward to safely welcoming our
students back to their schools.

Details of the hybrid model have not changed since they were originally communicated
prior to the start of the school year. Students will attend class in person two days per
week, and students will work from home three days per week. Class schedules will be
similar to the ones in place now while in remote learning. Only %2 of students will be on
campus each day, and students will continue to take only 3 classes at a time to further
reduce daily contacts with other students. Safety protocols, including masks for all staff
and students, and robust cleaning and a disinfecting program will be in place.

Your student’s school will be providing additional details regarding safety protocols and
the hybrid model as this transition approaches. Also, more information can be found at

the link below, which goes to the Return to School Guide first sent to families before the
start of the school year. Updates will also be posted on the District Website, and on the
Parent Hub.

AFUHSD Return to School Guide

At the beginning of the school year families were asked to select whether they would
like to participate in the hybrid model when it was safe to do so, or whether they would
like for their students to continue full online remote learning for the remainder of the
semester in what we are now calling the flex model. At that time about 91% chose the
hybrid model. We understand that a lot has happened and changed over the past
several weeks, and that some families may have different feelings now than they did at
that time. Therefore we would like to allow families to update their choice of what
learning model is best for their student. ALL families should click on the link below to
complete the learning model survey.

Learning Model Choice Survey



http://www.aguafria.org/
https://parenthub.aguafria.org/
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1PKDxOuUYbnwkix27s4bplkqhFkFLN_wq/view?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/19fNU5rcDSQ2uG5Fy2Co1btgDoJu8gwh-rKFXH9hIPKc/edit

If you do not complete the survey your student will automatically be placed in the hybrid
model when it begins.

This choice is for the remainder of the first semester. We will re-evaluate and review
options for the second semester.

*** Students currently enrolled in Odysseyware will continue in that model for the
remainder of the semester.

Thank you for your continued support, and please contact your student’s school if you
have any questions. We look forward to seeing you very soon!

Finally, Please take a few minutes to watch the video linked below from Superintendent
Dr. Dennis Runyan.

Dr. Runyan's Fall Update



https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=s4MJXo22680

